
 

2319 Warner Range Ave. Menlo Park. CA  

Proposed project at 2319 Warner Range is a new two-story single-family Residence 
on an interior lot with an attached ADU and an attached two car garage. This portion of the project has 
undergone review through the planning and building department and due to the lot being conforming it is 
excluded from the use permit application. However, there are some landscaping retaining walls in order to 
achieve a better cohesive design and minor grading that requireds a use permit application. The lot is 
corner parcel, and is approximately +/- 12500 SF in the R-1-s zoning district. The proposed design for this 
project would adhere to all zoning ordinance regulations for setbacks, lot coverage, floor area limit, height, 
daylight plane, and parking. 
 
Retaining walls and landscape design:  
Proposed design and reason for project requiring a use permit is brought up is due to the planning 
requirement of grading more than 12 inches in the required rear and side setback areas. This retaining wall 
shall serve as a landscape retaining wall in order to allow the owners to have a decently sized backyard 
this retaining wall has been designed in a way that it will provide the owners of the residence enough room 
for their kids to play in and enjoy the family in-door-outdoor style for which the residence has been 
designed for. In order to minimize the impact of the retaining walls we have consulted with our arborist 
team, and civil engineering team to ensure that the size and grading required to accommodate this design, 
has been performed in the least impact-inducing method possible.  
 
Project outreach –  
Owners will be reaching out the neighboring properties in person to identify the concern and letting the 
neighbors know that we’ll be aiming for the construction and installation of the retaining walls in the 
required side and rear setbacks. 3D perspectives of these designs will be provided as a part of the 
conversation starters to visually enhance the conversations and make the understanding of the scope of 
the project more clearly. 
 
Limitations and challenges of the lot:  
Please note that this property has an approximate 60inch or 5’ drop in elevation as we get close to the rear 
of the property – however, during the original construction of the residence, they had installed a retaining 
wall which is shown on the survey of the property however, this retaining wall is failing and is not in good 
shape. Therefore, we’ll be installing the proposed retaining wall behind the existing retaining wall with the 
new and compliant methods of construction to ensure safety and cohesiveness of the design. 
 
ADU: 
Please note ADU is not a part / or required to be a part of the conversation in the design review 
commission and shall be excluded from all of the neighboring comments and concerns. Planning staff 
please advise neighboring properties that the subject of ADU is not allowed to be a part of the conversation 
during the design review hearing process. 
 
For any questions or concerns, please contact our office.  
 
Salar Safaei, 
SDG Principal,  
415.967.2527 
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